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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)
Minutes for April 16, 2007
The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum)

· Barbara Anderson

· Louis Barbash

· Maurice Cook

· Kenneth Wicks


· Rose Williams
· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent COC members:

· Rich Carlson

· Jesse Rauch 

Community members: 

· Annisteen Wicks

· Coy Nesbitt, Urban Family Development Inc.
I. 
Feedback from April ANC meeting:

1. Letter of support for the Capitol Hill Classic was approved.
2. Interpreters were hired for the March meeting of the Economic Development and Zoning (ED&Z) Committee and the April ANC meeting.
· Several deaf or hard of hearing people attended each of the meetings, in addition to the person having business before the ED&Z and ANC.  
· As Ms. Nelson, who made the arrangements, is not qualified to assess the qualifications of the interpreters, she asked the deaf attendees for feedback after the meeting.  The interpreters received “mixed reviews”.   This information has been shared with the agency, Partners in Sign.  Suggestions were also made as to the positioning of the interpreters, the number of interpreters (two would be better for the ANC meeting) and preparation of interpreters (reading agenda in advance might be helpful).  If interpreters are requested frequently, it may be helpful to use the same person as (s)he would become familiar with the topics and “buzz words”.  
· A local resident who works as a free-lance interpreter has been referred to the COC and has expressed some interest in future work.  That possibility is being investigated.

· At this time ANC 6A remains responsible for arranging and funding interpretive services.

II. 
Alternate photocopy service

The owner/manage of Anointed Visions on H St. has agreed to send the paperwork necessary to establish a corporate account but it has not yet been received. 

III. 
Grant application from Urban Family Development, Inc.

Coy Nesbitt of Urban Family Development Inc. (UFD) presented his organization’s grant application.  They are requesting $1,500 to purchase the math/reading curriculum for their summer youth program which operates at [need address and dates here].

1. Some committee members were already familiar with the program due to outreach efforts at Miner and Maury Elementary Schools.  The program also recruits from Ludlow Taylor.

2. Ms. Anderson is personally familiar with the program as a young friend has participated in it extensively.  She attested to the positive effects of the program.

3. The program has been in operation for many years and enjoys a good reputation with other grant making organizations.

4. Committee members agreed that :

· Programs like this are needed to prevent knowledge loss while school is out and that it is important to keep children well-occupied during the summer months.
· UFD  faculty/staff have appropriate credentials.

· The curriculum and materials are suitable for the program and of benefit to the children.
· Funds are well spent and the organization is well run.
· The grant application meets all funding guidelines.

Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A approve grant application received from UFD in the amount of $1,500 to purchase math/reading curriculum for summer program.
IV.
Outreach to Grant Applicants

Committee members discussed exploring new areas of grant making opportunities.  Attempts will be made to identify and contact groups 
·  Rosedale Recreation Center.  Funds cannot be given directly to Rosedale but could be given to a “friends of “ group or another organization willing to run programs at that site.

· Tree Plantings.  “Street trees” can’t be purchased because the City is making a credible effort to do that and it would thus duplicate a government service.  However, providing trees and/or shrubs on the property of schools, libraries, recreation centers or “pocket parks” would be permissible.

· Programs for adults, including fitness eg. GI Jane that operates in Lincoln Park.

· The COC will consider developing program ideas and then soliciting for groups that might be willing to implement them.
V. 
ANC 6A Semi-annual report – AKA Newsletter.

Commissioner Holmes remains willing to copyedit the report but has suggested that the articles in it be provided by others, perhaps the commissioners or committee chairs.  If the commissioners have suggestions for topics that are “activities of ANC 6A that are relevant to the entire ANC and are not time-sensitive or duplicative of other publications” (guidelines as approved by ANC in March), they can submit them either to Commissioner Holmes or to the COC.
VI.
Video/audio capture of ANC meetings

Two of the committee members researching this topic were absent and time ran out before this topic could be discussed.  It will appear again on the May agenda.
The meeting adjourned 9 pm.

Next meeting is May 21, 2007.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson
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